
Associated Students Legislative Council 
Meeting  
Wednesday, April 21, 2010 
5:00pm, State St. Room, University Center 

 
Call To Order 
The Council was called to Order at 5:06 pm, by the INTERNAL VICE PRESIDENT, Chris 
Wendle.  
 
Roll Call 
Chris Wendle 
Jake Elwood 
Brian Mays (proxy) 
Beth Goodman 
Mike Hewitt 
Daniel Gradias 
Abby Cordova 
Araceli Acevedo 
Elizabeth Farrington 
Jason Lopez 
Adam Goldman 
Barbara De La Torre 
Fabian Gallardo 
Stanley Tzankov 
Alex Onodera 
Jamie Silverstein (proxy) 
Veronica Smith 
Joel Mandujano 
Alex Marroquin 
Jasmine Davenport 
Sammy Maramba-Ferrell 
 
Jamie Silverstein recognized at 5:07pm 
Josue Aparicio recognized at 6:46pm 
Chloe Stryker recognized at 6:53pm 
Tim Benson recognized at 5:12pm 
Casey Capachi recognized at 5:09pm 
 
Acceptance of Excused Absences 
 
MOTION made by Jake Elwood, SECONDED by Fabian Gallardo to excuse Jamie Silverstein 
from 5-6pm, Timothy Benson from 5-6pm, Daniel Gradias from 7:45-8:45pm, Brian Mays from 
5-7pm, and Josue Aparicio from 5-7pm. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 
 



Acceptance of Proxies 
 
MOTION made by Jake Elwood, SECONDED by Alexandra Onodera to accept Brian Mays' 
proxy Terron Wilderson, and Jamie Silverstein's proxy Stephanie Fitch. MOTION CARRIED 
BY CONSENT. 
 
Announcements 
 
Sean Liberman, AS Computer Technician: I get the voter turn out every day, currently more 
than 23.7% undergraduates have voted, it's probably around 30% already, so the undergraduate 
elections have been valid for a day. We just sent out an email to remind those who haven't voted 
yet. 
 
Nick Allen, Environmental Affairs Board Chair: Wanted to announce that EAB's Earth Day is 
this Saturday, will have live music and vendors. 
 
Public Forum 
 
Chris Wendle: I'll remind everyone, both representatives and the public, to please be respectful 
when speaking to one another. 
 
Coastal Fund Vice Chair: We're updating our bylaws, and I'm here to endorse the changes, 
which are primarily verbiage, adding additional duties to the vice chair position, and being more 
precise in terms of our jurisdiction, extending it to include both the coastline and the local 
watershed, because we have a lot of projects that deal with that area. 
 
CalPIRG Campus Organizer: I came here to inform you that we're up for renewal this year, 
we've been dealing with a lot of issues that affect students for around 35 years. Everything in our 
contract is the same other than we've added that AS Legislative Council can vote to rise our 
pledge fee, which is currently at $5. I've done campaigning at UC Riverside, who's pledge fee is 
currently $10, and raising the price doesn't decrease membership. I would also like to support the 
Human Rights Council becoming an AS Board, we worked with them to raise over $5,000 for 
Haiti relief. 
 
Queer Student Union, Political Chair: We attended Finance Board this past Monday, and we 
are not happy with the allocation we received. Finance Board allocated us $10,000 to help fund 
the professional performers for our IV Pride event, which is on the last day of Pride Week. We 
would like to ask Legislative Council to look at the budget we've provided and fund the 
remaining $7,656.60 for this event. We think we should receive this money for a few reasons. 
First, Finance Board discussed QSU in conjunction with Queer Commission's budget, and 
QCom's budget shouldn't determine whether QSU gets funding. We are not the same group. 
Secondly, although we requested funds for educational events of Pride Week, Finance Board 
funded nothing other than the performers for this last event, which shows us that we, the Queer 
community, are valued only as a source of entertainment. Also, during the year, QCom has had 
to deal with a greater number of requests for funding, since Finance Board has been directing 
groups to come to us to find funding, and we've had to fund them. We think that Pride Week is 



important because it creates a positive, educational and supportive environment in a time when 
programming has been cut in Queer and Feminist studies, bigotry has been rising, and the Queer 
community has been attacked with slurs constantly. I strongly urge you to bring this up in 
discussion during your meeting. We're in a time crunch because our events begin this weekend, 
and we need as much help as possible. 
 
Alexandra Onodera: During the Finance Board meeting I specifically asked during QSU's 
presentation what you had priority in funding, and the first thing that they said was on their list 
was entertainment for the last day. 
 
QSU Political Chair: I was part of the group presenting, and we also said that we needed help 
funding the safety and the location. All the funding went to the program on the last day, and left 
no funding for the remaining six days of events. 
 
Alexandra Onodera: Would you rather that $10,000 go to other line items in your budget? 
 
Speaker: That would hinder us. We've already promised that money, and without it we couldn't 
fund the performers. 
 
Alexandra Onodera: So, the bottom line is that you didn't get enough money? 
 
Speaker: It was a slap across the face when we were only funded for something that was only 
for fun. 
 
Adam Goldman: Have you gone to any other sources of funding? 
 
Speaker: Yes, CAB, IVCRC, other small groups. 
 
Adam Goldman: Anywhere outside of AS? 
 
Speaker: Small restaurant fundraisers. 
 
Adam Goldman: I wouldn't say that you haven't been given support, $10,000 is a fair amount of 
money. 
 
Alexandra Onodera: Does QCom set aside an amount of money in the budget process for this 
event? 
 
Speaker: Yes, but as I mentioned before a lot of money for that has been taped by other Queer 
organizations coming to QCom and asking for money because they have gone to Finance Board 
and turned away, and right now we don't have the resources that we're being asked to cough up. 
They don't have the same support system that other groups do, they can't go anywhere else for 
funding, and Finance Board isn't as accessible, especially neither Finance Board or Legislative 
Council has had diversity training, I don't think most groups feel comfortable coming to you. 
 
Student Lobby Chair: I presented our budget for next year to Finance Board in January, but 



when Finance Board asked me about the budget, I've changed it around. Usually the EVPSA 
funds Student Lobby's lobby conference in Sacramento, but Finance Board asked what we would 
do if the EVPSA didn't fund it, so I calculated how much it would take to go on that conference, 
and specifically allocated that amount in our budget and raised travel/conference line item to 
$22,000. This increase would only go to SOCSA, since the DC conference funding comes from 
the EVPSA. I don't know how the EVPSA's budget looks right now. We increased it more than 
the EVPSA gave us for it this year, so that we can have room to expand. 
 
MCC Council: We're trying to get more funding for our event than Finance Board allocated us. 
We are trying to hold a gathering this Friday for student usergroups for the MCC, those that 
make up the MCC Council, we didn't any funding for food preparation for workshops some of 
the groups want to put on, and no funding for the dinner reception. Food is important for this 
because it brings our communities together, and we'll have the opportunity to share resources and 
network, so that usergroups can come and understand the diverse communities on campus. 
Requesting $400 for food preparation and $1200 for the dinner reception. It's open to everyone 
from noon to 9pm on Friday, April 23rd. 
 
CAB Chair: Giving my update for the quarter. Next week is National Volunteer Week, 
organizing events and on-campus activities, Liberty in North Korea is coming next Tuesday. 
We're also fundraising for Campus Good Times for kids with cancer. Would also like to support 
the Human Rights Council on behalf of CAB, I hope it gets passed as a new group. 
 
Pratish Patel, Finance Board Chair: I'm here to speak about  Monday's allocation to QSU. 
Finance Board never meant to show that it didn't fully support QSU. We have funded queer 
events in the past. We funded QSU $10,000, which was more than ten percent of our remaining 
budget. Queer Committee was allocated $13,000 for Pride Week in their budget for this year, 
with a line-by-line itemized budget that QCom submitted last year. If you add together all the 
money that QSU has received for this event, it goes over the $13,000 amount that they initially 
allocated for this event.  
 
Sammy Maramba-Ferrell: QCom suggested that the reason they are requesting money now is 
because they had to tap into their Pride Week budget in order to provide funding to groups that 
didn't have any other funding. 
 
Pratish Patel: We all face that problem. You have to handle the money you have as best as you 
can. You need to have your priorities straight. 
 
Daniel Gradias: It's QSU that's requesting money, why are you talking about QCom? 
 
Pratish Patel: We assumed that because QCom allocated funds specifically for this event, 
although it's being hosted by QSU, it's a working collaboration, and QCom is fiscally 
contributing $13,000, or was supposed to, and combining their money on this event. It's more 
about funding the entire event than the two different groups, since they are working together. 
 
Joel Mandujano: Doesn't Finance Board reprioritize groups by diversity; has that been 
happening this year? 



 
Pratish Patel: The current policy of Finance Board is first come-first served. We do end up 
giving out more during the beginning of the year than at the year, and when we run out of money 
and groups are asking for more money then there is able to be allocated, then we take diversity 
into consideration, but that hasn't happened yet this year. 
 
Jason Lopez: Is it legal for BCCs to move the money around in their budget? 
Pratish Patel: If you haven't seen it yet, a lot of AS is supposed to be one way and it's working 
another way. BCC budget reallocations are supposed to go through Finance Board and then be 
approved by Legislative Council. 
 
Jason Lopez: So QCom was funded a certain amount, and told you exactly where this money is 
going, and they are accountable for the money going that way. 
 
Joel Mandujano: But QCom said that they had groups come whose only source of funding was 
QCom. 
 
Pratish Patel: I want to say that Finance Board's charge is to fund groups, QCom isn't the direct 
source for funding, it's not correct to say that we send groups away the first time they come to 
Finance Board, we've funded Queer community groups on campus. 
 
Joel Mandujano: So do you recommend that QSU not do any new events? 
 
Pratish Patel: The reason we allocated $10,000 for IV Pride was because it was a new part of 
their event, and we believed that they said that was the most important part for them to get 
funded, since QCom already had a budget allocated for all their original events, we wanted to 
contribute to a new event that would expand Pride Week. I want to reiterate the fact that Finance 
Board does not diminish any student group, BCC or Legislative Council, we want to see events 
happen, and I want to apologize for any miscommunication, if you have any questions feel free 
to contact me. 
 
Nico, Human Rights Council: You'll be voting on the bill to create the Human Rights Board, 
it's a popular initiative, there are several members of the Council who came to express support. 
 
Violetta Muselli, EAB Co-chair: We have a letter, which was signed by 90 of EAB's general 
members, and ourselves.  
 
April 20, 2010 
 
To UCSB Legislative Council: 
 
The Associated Students Environmental Affairs Board supports the Human Rights Council 
(HRC) becoming the Human Rights Board under Associated Students. 
 
The Environmental Affairs Board has enjoyed and benefited tremendously by collaborating as a 
member of the council, most notably on raising thousands of dollars for Haitian Relief following 



the earthquake in January. We were able to come together so effectively and within such a short 
period of time because the easy access to the members and chairs of the multiple groups on the 
council. We raised over $10,000 in one night, and brought more than 600 students together to 
learn about the issues at hand. This would not have been possible without the communication 
and coalition-building the HRC made possible. 
 
A council that brings together student leaders from some of the most influential and dedicated 
groups on the UCSB campus needs to exist as an AS entity. The Human Rights Board would be a 
completely new and revolutionary creation. It would make collaboration between groups easy 
and effective and would legitimize the work that the council has orchestrated in the past.  
 
Associated students was created to represent the diverse needs and issues embodied by our 
student body. Protection of human rights is a universal issue that could be explicitly championed 
by UCSB's student government. The strength of the Human Rights Council will be magnified by 
its further legitimization under AS. 
 
The Environmental Affairs Board wholeheartedly supports the establishment of the Human 
Rights Board as an Associated Students entity. Let us move continue in the spirit of collaboration 
that has made such a powerful impact this year.  
 
Sincerely, 
Violetta Muselli, EAB Co-chair 
Nick Allen, EAB Co-chair 
and 90 EAB General Members 
 
Joel Mandujano: I wanted to ask you how you would it behave politically with the Human 
Rights Board, since AS is supposed to take a non-partisan stance on political issues, if something 
like Prop 8 were to come around, how political would the Human Rights Board be? 
 
Violetta Muselli: We would be able to support that, Human Rights is not a left or right issue, I 
can say that we would push for gay rights. 
 
 
Nick Allen: EAB pushes to support human rights as it applies to environmental issues, including 
access to resources, and availability of healthy foods and clean air, is denied to less fortunate 
communities, who have no representation, and we work to be leaders in this push to universalize 
human rights. 
 
Sophie, STAND (Students Taking Action On Darfur) Co-president: We also support them. 
 
Model United Nations: We also support them. 
 
UCSB Model United Nations 
 
Weekly Meeting; Tuesday, 20 April 2010 
 



Resolution 1.1, Reaffirmation of support for Human Rights Council 
 
Acknowledging that the University of California, Santa Barbara (UCSB) is a dynamic and 
politically aware community built on the principles of academic excellence and social 
responsibility, 
 
Recognizing that Human Rights Council is forum for discussion and cooperation between 
campus groups, including UCSB Model United Nations, concerned with the rights of individuals 
within the UCSB community and across the world, 
 
Recalling the many achievements of Human Rights Council, including UCSB Human Rights 
Week and the Santa Barbara Human Rights Film Festival, in promoting greater understanding 
and awareness of human rights issues within the greater UCSB community, 
 
Further recognizing Associated Students and the valuable role they play as an advocate for 
students and the issues they believe in, 
 
We, the members of Model United Nations at the University of California, Santa Barbara: 
 
Call upon UCSB Associated Students Legislative Council to promote Human Rights Council to 
the level of an Associated Students- sanctioned body at the earliest date possible. 
 
Signed, 
MUN Executive Board and Members 
 
Invisible Children Chair: This is filling a void in student needs on this campus, this is the only 
time perhaps in our lives that we'll be able to care about things, connects the political activist 
with the academic side of campus. 
 
A.S. Committee & Ex-Officio Reports 
None. 
 
Executive Director's Report: Marisela Marquez, Ph.D. 
Marisela Marquez: "Just Communities" is doing the diversity training in the UCen's Lobero 
Room on May 7th. It would be great to talk with the incoming board about when they would like 
to have the same training, or maybe have it already planned for them. The AS banquet is planned 
for May 27th at Loma Paloma from 7-9pm, we're going to try and get an accurate rsvp count this 
year. We're almost done with the interviews for the cashier’s office 75 percent time position. 
We're creating a new life time achievement award, in honor of Bob Lordon, who will be the first 
recipient, it won't be a annual award, only one given out to those special few who have made AS 
an integral part of their life. Also, other awards including the Lorden Award to a graduating 
senior.  
 
As a non-profit organization, we can lend other non-profits the use of our tax-id number, we 
have been asked to do that by Just Communities. They are being given $50,000 from the Latino 
Achievement Collaboration, but they have to give that money to a non-profit organization, and 



Just Communities hasn't gotten that status yet, so I wanted to hold that money for them with no 
administrative fee. I'll be writing up an MOU to be submitted to you next week. We'd be the 
fiscal sponsors of that money, but it doesn't affect us in any particular way. 
 
Staff are now off the campus furloughs as of May. It took a lot of work to do that, and it's a done 
deal as of this month, with the exception of the folks represented by unions. 
 
Alex Marroquin: Who pays for the maintenance of the MCC? 
 
Marisela Marquez: It's paid through the UCen, since the agreement when the student body 
voted to build the UCen 2, the MCC building, was that the UCen agreed to always staff our 
maintenance needs, but because of budget cuts they haven't been able to continue that. I offered 
to pay overtime for them to continue to clean our office, but it's been pretty hit and miss, I don't 
know the solution, but I'm working on it. 
 
Executive Officer Reports 
 
President, Charlie Arreola: I have the budget for next year that I went through. I printed out the 
spots that I altered. I gave out more money than Finance Board first allocated, and have the 
documentation for where that's going. I added $10,000 to staff salaries to hopefully create two 
positions for a one year term for recent graduates, someone who wants to be involved in AS. I've 
been working with Marisela on this, nothing has been finalized. It would just be a pilot program, 
to keep institutional memory in AS and to provide two more jobs in this tough economy. We 
don't know what the workload or the job description would be. 
 
I also added money to the main office budget, to build an AS library, would provide for a 
bookshelf in the office, this is a one time allocation. I want everyone to know that Finance Board 
allocated zero to the AS Bike Shop, since their funding comes from a lock-in fee. That's the same 
for KCSB. I increased the President's budget to pay for a new computer. With the Bottom Line, 
there was a miscommunication with their honoraria, so it increased to $17,000. Business 
Services wasn't active this year, so Finance Board didn't allocate them any funds, but I wanted 
them to start up with most of their funds, so I allocated almost all of what they were given last 
year. Finance Board didn't fund COPS because they weren't active, I gave them some money for 
publicity to start up. Same issue with COSWB, gave them $600 less than they requested, but 
Finance Board didn't allocate them anything. Rally Committee wasn't active this year, but gave 
them something to start out with. 
 
Internal Vice President, Chris Wendle: It's looking like the election turnout for undergrads is 
going to exceed the record of 34-35 percent. The Faculty Legislatures is meeting tomorrow, and 
they're handing out faculty awards. 
 
External Vice President of Local Affairs: Clay Carlson 
Beth Goodman: I'm reporting for Clay, nothing happened for Ordinance 4444. DP houses are 
falling into the ocean because of bluff erosion. Meeting with Parking on Friday about Halloween. 
I'm working on Chillavista. 
 



External Vice President of Statewide Affairs: Celina Ayala 
MOTION made by Joel Mandujano, SECONDED by Abby Cordova to have Celina Ayala send 
the EVSA report over email. MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 7:56m 
 
Student Advocate General: Kelsey Fisher 
MOTION made by Elizabeth Farrington, SECONDED by Joel Mandujano to have Kelsey Fisher 
send the Student Advocate General report over email. MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 
7:56pm 
 
Group Project Reports 
 
None. 
 
Acceptance of Agenda 
 
MOTION made by Chloe Stryker, SECONDED by Stanley Tzankov to add AS Budget 2010-11 
to Action Item 2. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 
 
MOTION made by Alexandra Onodera, SECONDED by Fabian Gallardo to add AS Legislative 
Banquet to Discussion 1. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 
 
MOTION made by Mike Hewitt, SECONDED by Fabian Gallardo to add MCC Council Request 
to Action Item 3, and add QSU Pride Request to Action Item 4. MOTION CARRIED BY 
CONSENT. 
 
MOTION made by Sammy Maramba-Ferrell, SECONDED by Jasmine Davenport to accept the 
agenda as amended. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 7:58pm 
 
Acceptance of Minutes 
 
MOTION made by Sammy Maramba-Ferrell, SECONDED by Elizabeth Farrington to bundle 
and approve all Legislative Council 14 April 2010, Finance Board 19 April 2010 
Environmental Affairs Board 12 April 2010, Coastal Fund 12 April 2010, SIRRC 15 April 2010, 
Community Affairs Board 13 April 2010, 20 April 2010, IVCRC 20 April 2010, SCORE 13 
April 2010, 15 April 2010, SL 5 April 2010, 12 April 2010 and Program Board 12 April 2010 
minutes except Finance Board 4/19/2010 minutes. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 
 
MOTION made by Mike Hewitt, SECONDED by Fabian Gallardo to table acceptance of 
Finance Board 4/19/2010 minutes until after Discussion. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 
 
Action Items 
 
1. Committee on Committee Appointments 
 
MOTION made by Jake Elwood, SECONDED by Joel Mandujano to approve the appointment 
of Lyndsie Artis as Rally Committee Chair. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 8:01pm 



 
MOTION made by Araceli Aceredo, SECONDED by Sammy Maramba-Ferrell to suspend the 
orders of the day, go to Acceptance of the Agenda, add Student Lobby Budget to Action Item 5. 
MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 
 
MOTION made by Jake Elwood, SECONDED by Adam Goldman to reinstate the orders of the 
day. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 
 
MOTION made by Chloe Stryker, SECONDED by Elizabeth to suspend the orders of the day, 
and go to Executive Officer Reports. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 
 
Celina Ayala: Come to WOCC, it's  free with Dr. Davis, who coined critical race theory. UCSB 
is dedicated to register 6,000 voters, have already voted 3,200 registered, May 6th is the last day 
to register for the primaries. This election is a really big race, for governor and a bunch of 
different candidates that directly and indirectly affect higher education, and a bunch of Props to 
vote on. 
 
2. AS Budget 2010-11 
 
MOTION made by Abby Cordova, SECONDED by Chloe Stryker to table the AS Budget 2010-
11 for one week. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 8:15pm 
 
 
3. MCC Council Request 
MOTION made by Jasmine Davenport, SECONDED by Sammy Maramba-Ferrell to allocate 
MCC Council $400 for food supplies and $700 for dinner with one time food exception from 
unallocated. OBJECTION TO CALL TO QUESTION made by Jason Lopez. CALL TO 
QUESTION WITHDRAWN by Joel Mandujano. OBJECTION TO CALL TO QUESTION 
made by Adam Goldman. CALL TO QUESTION NOT WITHDRAWN by Veronica Smith. 
VOTE TO VOTE PASSES (15-7). MOTION PASSED BY VOTE (12-5-5). 
 
4. QSU Pride Request 
 
MOTION made by Joel Mandujano, SECONDED by Jasmine Davenport to allocate QSU 
$7656.80 out of unallocated for line items in their budget that haven't been funded. OBJECTION 
TO CALL TO QUESTION made by Alexandra Onodera. CALL TO QUESTION NOT 
WITHDRAWN by Fabian Gallardo. VOTE TO VOTE FAILS (8-13). AMENDMENT made by 
Mike Hewitt, SECONDED by Adam Goldman to fund QSU $4,379 out of unallocated, 
specifically $1500 for performers, $1000 for speakers fee for opening ceremony, $1229 for drag 
show, $600 for Queer homeboys. NOT FRIENDLY to Joel Mandujano. VOTE ON 
AMENDMENT PASSES (12-11-1). AMENDMENT made by Fabian Gallardo, SECONDED by 
Joel Mandujano to full fund QSU $7656. NOT FRIENDLY to Mike Hewitt. CALL TO 
QUESTION made by Joel Mandujano. OBJECTION TO CONSENT made by Josue Aparicio. 
VOTE ON AMENDMENT FAILS (10-12-2). OBJECTION TO CALL TO QUESTION made 
by Elizabeth Farrington. CALLTO QUESTION NOT WITHDRAWN by Josue Aparicio. VOTE 
TO VOTE FAILS (12-12), decision by IVP Chris Wendle. OBJECTION TO CONSENT made 



by Fabian Gallardo. MOTION FAILS BY VOTE (10-13-1). 
 
MOTION made by Joel Mandujano, SECONDED by Casey Capachi to fund QSU $7656 out of 
unallocated for line items in their budget that haven't been funded. AMENDMENT made by 
Jason Lopez, SECONDED by Beth Goodman to fund QSU $4,380 out of unallocated, 
specifically $1500 for performers, $1000 for speakers fee for opening ceremony, $1230 for drag 
show, $600 for Queer homeboys. UNFRIENDLY to Joel Mandujano. OBJECTION TO CALL 
TO QUESTION made by Sammy Maramba-Ferrell. CALL TO QUESTION NOT 
WITHDRAWN by Josue Aparicio. VOTE TO VOTE FAILS (15-9). OBJECTION TO 
CONSENT made by Elizabeth Farrington. VOTE ON AMENDMENT FAILS (8-14-1). 
OBJECTION TO CONSENT made by Elizabeth Farrington. MOTION PASSED BY VOTE (13-
8-3). 9:28pm 
 
MOTION made by Elizabeth Farrington, SECONDED by Sammy Maramba-Ferrell to add 
stipulation to QSU funding that any additional funding QSU receives from other groups goes 
directly to AS unallocated. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 9:30pm 
 
5. Student Lobby Budget  
 
MOTION made by Adam Goldman, SECONDED by Jake Elwood to approve the Student Lobby 
2010-11 Budget. MOTION CARRIED BY CONSENT. 9:30pm 
 
Recess for 10 minutes. 9:30pm 
Council called back to order at 9:40pm 
Roll Call: 
Chris Wendle 
Josue Aparicio 
Jake Elwood 
Brian Mays 
Beth Goodman 
Mike Hewitt 
Daniel Gradias 
Abby Cordova 
Araceli Acevedo 
Elizabeth Farrington 
Jason Lopez 
Adam Goldman 
Barbara De La Torre 
Fabian Gallardo 
Stanley Tzankov 
Alex Onodera 
Chloe Stryker 
Jamie Silverstein 
Tim Benson 
Veronica Smith 
Casey Capachi  



Joel Mandujano 
Alex Marroquin 
Jasmine Davenport 
Sammy Maramba-Ferrell 
 
Old Business 
 
1.(040710:96) A Bill to Change the Hourly Rate for Summer Internships 
 
Stanley Tzankov: I wanted to add under Section 2.D, "Section 2.E: In the event the selection 
committee is unable to continue their duties, jurisdiction of the selection process will be yielded 
to the Executive Director." 
 
MOTION made by Veronica Smith, SECONDED by Sammy Maramba-Ferrell to change the 
second "whereas" to say "a max workweek of 20 hours". MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 
9:44pm 
 
MOTION made by Adam Goldman, SECONDED by Tim Benson to approve Bill 040710:96 as 
amended. MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 9:45pm 
 
 
 
2. (041410:97) A Bill to Rename Several Program Board Members' Titles 
 
Stanley Tzankov: I wanted to change "arts assistant" to say "graphics assistant". 
MOTION made by Adam Goldman, SECONDED by Jason Lopez to approve Bill 041410:97 
with amendments. MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 9:47pm 
 
3. (041410:98) A Bill to Update Coastal Fund Bylaws 
 
MOTION made by Chloe Stryker, SECONDED by Beth Goodman to table Bill 041410:98 for 
one week. OBJECTION TO CALL TO QUESTION made by Elizabeth Farrington. CALL TO 
QUESTION NOT WITHDRAWN by Josue Aparicio. VOTE TO VOTE PASSES (15-4). 
OBJECTION TO CONSENT made by Elizabeth Farrington. MOTION PASSED BY VOTE (15-
4-3). 9:52pm 
 
4. (041410:99) A Bill to Instate the Human Rights Board as an Associated Students Entity 
 
MOTION made by Chloe Stryker, SECONDED by Adam Goldman to approve Bill 041410:99. 
OBJECTION TO CONSENT made by Alexandra Onodera. MOTION PASSED BY VOTE (20-
1-1). 10:06pm 
 
New Business 
 
1. (042110:100)  A Resolution to Support the UCSB W.A.I.L. Conference 
 



MOTION made by Elizabeth Farrington, SECONDED by Adam Goldman to pass Resolution 
042110:100. MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 10:08pm 
 
2. (042110:101) A Bill to Restructure Isla Vista Tenants Union Bylaws 
 
MOTION made by Chloe Stryker, SECONDED by Jake Elwood to table Bill 042110:101 for 
one week. MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 10:09pm 
 
Discussion 
 
1. AS Legislative Council banquet 
 
Alexandra Onodera: It's planned for May 13th at 7pm, I sent out an email. Just wanted to see 
where you all wanted to go. I guess the consensus is Endless Summer. 
MOTION made by Jake Elwood, SECONDED by Daniel Gradias to end the discussion. 
MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 
 
2. Staff Meeting 
 
MOTION made by Adam Goldman, SECONDED by Daniel Gradias to end the discussion. 
MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 
 
MOTION made by Adam Goldman, SECONDED by Jamie Silverstein to end Discussion. 
MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 10:17pm 
 
MOTION made by Adam Goldman, SECONDED by Fabian Gallardo to accept Finance Board 
4/19/2010 minutes. OBJECTION TO CONSENT made by Alexandra Onodera. MOTION 
PASSED BY VOTE (17-2-1). 
 
Representative Reports 
 
MOTION made by Alexandra Onodera, SECONDED by Adam Goldman to email 
Representative Reports to Jake Elwood. OBJECTION TO CALL TO QUESTION made by 
Elizabeth Farrington. CALL TO QUESTION WITHDRAWN by Beth Goodman. 
AMENDMENT made by Elizabeth Farrington to have Representative Reports one minute per 
person. AMENDMENT PASSED BY CONSENT. OBJECTION TO CONSENT made by 
Alexandra Onodera. MOTION PASSED BY VOTE (11-9-2). 
 
Jake Elwood: IVCRC funded Pride Week. 
 
Brian Mays: I'll be in the AS Office from 12-4pm tomorrow working on the Check It Out 
campaign. 
 
Casey Capachi: RHA funded Kai Five, and the Farside Festival for the end of the year. 
 
Elizabeth Farrington: EAB Earth Day is this Saturday, in the park all day. 



 
Abby Cordova: The last day to vote is tomorrow, Elections is going to start fresh over the 
summer. 
 
Jasmine Davenport: WOCC is this weekend, there's going to be gender-neutral housing in San 
Rafael and Manzanita. 
 
Araceli Aceredo: BIKES is going to have a bike auction every quarter. 
 
Alex Marroquin: I read that the CSU Chico student body president got stabbed due to a hate 
crime. The reason I asked about who cleans the MCC is that I talked to this custodian and her 
works two jobs a day, and only sleeps 4 hours a night and never sees his family, he has a really 
hard life. 
 
Administrative Assistant's Report 
None. 
 
Remarks 
MOTION made by, SECONDED by to. MOTION PASSED BY CONSENT. 
 
Adjournment 
MOTION made by Mike Hewitt, SECONDED by Beth Goodman to adjourn. MOTION 
PASSED BY CONSENT. 10:28pm 


